## MINUTES PARK COMMISSION MEETING OF THURSDAY, JUNE 14TH, 2018

The Park Commission held their Meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, June 14th, 2018 in their office, 45 Meadow Lane, Brockton, MA. There being a proper quorum, the meeting was called to order by Chairman Bill Keane. Present were Commissioner Ulisses Varela, Commissioner Billy Anderson, Commissioner Kevin Borges and Superintendent Timothy W. Carpenter. Commissioner Chickie Studenski being absent.

A motion was made by Commissioner Anderson and seconded by Commissioner Varela to accept the minutes of the May 10th, 2018 meeting. Motion carried.

Superintendent Carpenter reported on the revenues and conditions of DW Field Golf Course. The revenues for the month of May were \$125,078 which is up \$17,068 from May, 2017. Year to date is \$247,488 which is up \$1,750 from this time last year. There is currently 3 leagues playing. The new concession vendor and players are happy. The winter damage on the greens have grown out and filled in.

As for the Parks, Superintendent Carpenter reported that the State Inspector has passed the Walker's playground project. The DPW removed the parking lot at Walkers on May Avenue. As for McKinley Park, M.E. O'Brien has started the work with a completion date of July 1st. The sign for the "Jennifer Lynn Fay Playground" has been ordered. The fountain is on at Keith Park.

Both Manning and Cosgrove Pools had been painted and in the process of filling. Manning Pool is scheduled to open June  $30^{\rm th}$  and the Cosgrove Pool is scheduled for July  $7^{\rm th}$ .

The US Soccer Foundation Grant for Bent Playground has made the second round of reviews. If the grant is awarded, than an appropriation is to follow. As for the PARC grant, the application has been submitted for O'Donnell's Playground. This is to build a full soccer field with irrigation. Removal of the play equipment on the Centre Street side to increase off street parking. The public meeting for the O'Donnell PARC grant is June 26<sup>th</sup>.

The Park Enterprise Budget has been submitted and was heard in the Budget Hearings last week.

Commissioner Varela went to the Traffic Commission meeting for a discussion on sidewalk curbs at the entrance of DW Field Park on the Oak Street side.

The Commission decided to skip the July's monthly meeting and tentatively schedule the next Park Commission Meeting for August 2, 2018.

Having no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Varela and seconded by Commissioner Borges to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Timothy W. Carpenter Superintendent of Parks